# Leonardtown High School Band Booster General Assembly Meeting Minutes May 13, 2015

The meeting started at 5:30. There was not a meeting the previous month so therefore, there were not any minutes to read.

### **Presidents Report:**

- There has been a set back with the trailer. Ms. Page from the Tech Center says that they can't do the work because the pieces that have been cut cannot lay flat due to the rivots on the trailer. Mr. Stevens from the Tech Center is looking to see if he can do it.
- The Determination Letter was received.
- Need to apply for a tax-exempt card. There was never a tax exempt in place.

#### **Treasurer Report:**

- Went over new budget that the Board prepared.
- The budget for 2015-2016 school year was approved.

### **Fundraising Report**:

- The Comedy Show only had 24 people show. No money was raised. Only made money on concessions.
- Drive One for your School did not happen due to lack of communication from the Ford dealership.

#### Mr. Pearson:

- Looking for donations for props for the upcoming Marching Band show.
- Looking into Grant writing.
- The Go Fund Me page has a couple of donations. Still need Mrs. Montgomery's approval.
- The times for intro rehearsal has been changed to 3:30 6:30.
- Mr. Pearson stressed to the parents there to please communicate with him. He cannot fix things if he doesn't know about them.
- Paperwork will be handed out at the first practice. This includes medical forms as well as next years schedule.
- The band director at one of the middle schools is not responding to Mr. Pearson's request about interested 8<sup>th</sup> graders. A parent offered to have her child at the school talk to him.

#### **New Business:**

- New Board Members were voted on.
  - President Bonnie Reinhart
  - Vice President Elizabeth Pugh
  - Treasurer Nora Sutich
  - Corresponding Secretary Carmen Fowler
  - Recording Secretary Kim Rockey

Meeting adjourned at 6:15

## Mr. Pearson Report:

- The band banquet will be held May 15, 2015.
- Jazz band concert will be held at the Wharf the first week in May. Date to follow.
- Looking at a website called "Champions for Kids" for grant writing.
- A meeting with staff will be held and will determine how many pants are needed.

The meeting adjourned at 7:00.